
To date as of this newsletter 
there are no matches scheduled.  
Hey guys, Lets Get it Going!  The 
first 6 matches are supposed to 
be completed by Tuesday, 6 pm 
February 3rd, 2004.

All  those who want to get fit for 
the shuffleboard wars can join 
Fran’s water aerobics classes at 
the “Kid’s” pool on Mondays 
and Fridays from 9am to 10 am.  
You can purchase Dumbbells 
from Fran or bring your own 
(spouse not included).  The first 
class  was held last  Monday 
which was well attended.  You 
should see all the “girls” trying 
to touch their elbows behind 
their backs—Hubba Hubba ! 
Everyone is invited.

Those who are interested in Ike-
bana Ikenobo flower arranging 
class—contact Barbie in 211.  
This is not a substitute training 
class for shuffleboard.  Thurs-
days at 9 am has been suggested.  

Rumor has it that Don Turner 
did a flip flop off the roof that is 
being replaced in the back.  It’s 
not true - he just went through 
the roof.

Did you notice Scotty’s red socks 
at the Sunday shuffleboard Se-
lection process ?.

First prize this year is 2 free trips 
to the airport.  (I did not make 
this up),  More details later.

Welcome back Kranaks—you 
light up our property !.

Bill Carlson is back and his 
harem has congregated already 
in the usual spot.  Lynn not ar-
riving until Friday so keep your 
eye on him for her.

Fred Stolz was the first recipi-
ent of the Hall of Fame MKV 
Shuff leboard Tournament 
Award.  We will miss you Fred.  

We will also miss Mike O’Con-
nell kibitzing play from the side 
lines.

We will also miss the Dish-
eroons - long time participants -
very much and our thoughts 
and best wishes for a speedy 
recovery goes out to them.  

Looks like the shuffleboard 
courts  new paint job will be 
completed in time.

Oops!  Just checked and found 
Hy Siegel and Carole Johnson v 
C a r o l  C u s m a n o  a n d  J o e  
Brakovec is  scheduled for  
Thursday 29th @ 11 am.  

Let’s be sure to be in the grand-
stands and cheer them all on.  
Being the first match to be 
played is  s tressful  and we 
should all put on our best smiles 
and come out and play.
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Regarding this Under Ground News Letter. 
Anyone who wants to write an article for this 
Newsletter please contact the Publisher, 
The Langendorf’s @ 211.

The Publisher accepts no responsibility or 
liability for the authenticity or accuracy 
of the articles.


